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Elimination of customs duties on certain products

PURPOSE: to eliminate customs duties on certain imports into the European Union with a view to consolidating the partnership between the
European Union and the United States.

PROPOSED ACT: Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council.

ROLE OF THE EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT: the European Parliament decides in accordance with the ordinary legislative procedure and on an
equal footing with the Council.

BACKGROUND: the EU and the US have a close trade and investment relationship. Bilateral trade in goods and services between them
amounts to more than EUR 1000 billion per year, or EUR 3 billion per day.

On 21 August 2020 Commissioner Hogan and US Trade Representative Lighthizer stated their intention to go ahead with a trade-facilitating
package to eliminate or reduce customs duties for a small number of tariff lines covering EUR 168 million (approximatively USD 200 million) in
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EU and US exports.

The Commission therefore proposes to create additional opportunities for EU and US operators by eliminating or reducing tariffs. It sees this
initiative as a first step to de-escalate bilateral trade tensions and to support the settlement of on-going disputes.

CONTENT: the Commission proposes to eliminate a number of customs tariffs on lobster. Lobster is not sensitive products for the EU, which is
a net importer of these products. EU producers supply less than 5% of European consumption. The elimination of import duties shall support
the food-processing industry and the hospitality sector.

In return, the US has committed to ease market access for EU27 exports worth EUR 143 million (USD 160 million) on average in the past
three years, through a 50% reduction of duties. These include products such as prepared meals, certain crystal glassware, surface
preparations, propellant powders, cigarette lighters and lighter parts. The US requested the tariff reduction for lobster in light of its declining
exports of the product to Europe and the world.

The tariff reductions should be implemented in a fully WTO consistent manner and respect the most-favoured nation (MFN) principle. The
measures shall apply retroactively as of 1 August 2020 and end on 31 July 2025.

The agreement shall have a limited negative impact on the budget of the EU in the form of foregone customs duties due to tariff liberalisation
for the products covered by the tariff lines in annex to this Regulation, representing some EUR 5.3 million in duties collected from the US
(average 2017-2019 period).

Elimination of customs duties on certain products

The European Parliament adopted by 638 votes to 45, with 11 abstentions, a legislative resolution on the proposal for a Regulation of the
European Parliament and of the Council on the elimination of customs duties on certain products.

Parliament adopted its position at first reading under the ordinary legislative procedure, taking over the Commission proposal.

The EU and the US have the largest and most deeply rooted bilateral trade and investment relationship in the world. Bilateral trade in goods
and services between them amounts to more than EUR 1 trillion a year, or about EUR 3 billion a day.

The proposed regulation aims to eliminate a number of tariffs on lobsters and crawfish. The elimination of these duties would be subject to two
conditions:

- the effective reduction by the US of custom duties for a number of products (certain prepared dishes, certain crystalware, coatings, propellant
powders, cigarette lighters and parts of lighters) and;

- the US refraining from introducing new measures against the EU that undermine the objectives of the Joint Statement of 21 August 2020, in
which Commissioner Hogan and US Trade Representative Lighthizer announced a package of tariff reductions meant to mark just the
beginning of a process that will lead to additional agreements that create more free, fair, and reciprocal transatlantic trade.

The elimination of customs duties should apply from the same date as the effective implementation of the announcement of the United States
regarding the reduction of its customs duties on a selected number of goods, namely from 1 August 2020.

The Commission would have implementing powers to temporarily suspend the application of the regulation if the conditions set out in it were
not met.


